
 

 
 

 

 

City Council Meeting Minutes 
Monday, May 12, 2022 - 6:00 p.m. 

Upstairs at the Franklin 
Public Library 

 
 

Council in attendance: Mayor Jo Brown, Councilor Jay Chandler, Councilor George Dzujna, 

Councilor Paul Trudel, Councilor Olivia Zink, Councilor Vincent Ribas, Councilor Valerie Blake, 

Councilor Ted Starkweather and Councilor Bob Desrochers. 

 
Absent: Councilor April Bunker 

 
Others in attendance: City Manager Judie Milner, City Clerk/Tax Collector Michelle Stanyan, 
and members of the public. 
 
Mayor Brown called the meeting to order at the Franklin Public Library at 6:01 p.m. and stated 
that this would be a quick meeting to decide on which option would be best to proceed with 
going forward. 
 
 

Agenda Item I: Ward Line Change Discussion 

 

City Manager Milner stated that there were pros and cons added to the fact sheet in the provided 
packet.  She explained that the pros and cons were compiled from the last two meeting 
discussions on the ward line change.  The packet also has the 7 map options, which were also 
displayed in the library, along with the current Charter language (Chapter C) pertaining to Ward I, 
II and III.  This handout is attached to the bottom of these minutes. 

 

City Manager Milner mentioned that she has the Assessor, the City Attorney and the cartographic 
mapping people on standby for the decision tonight so that changes to the language can be made 
and a public hearing can be set for next Monday or the following, which will keep them within the 
timeline needed.  So there needs to be a decision made on the Ward line change tonight. 

 

Mayor Brown asked if there was any public comment. 

 

Resident Tamara Feener, Moderator for Ward II, was looking at the displayed maps and 
mentioned that she likes option #3, which moves the bottom section of Pleasant, Oak, Orchard, 
pine Highland and Elm from Ward III into Ward II. 

 

Resident Janet Desrochers, Ward III, stated that she would like the simplest option possible. 

 

Public comment was closed. 

 

Mayor Brown went through each option separately to get comments from the Council on their 



 

opinions.  A discussion ensued and the council all agreed that the simplest option would be 
preferred and option #2 was considered to be the cleanest and simplest Ward line change. 

 

Motion – Councilor Zink moved that the Franklin City Council direct City Attorney Fitzgerald to 
draft the language to amend the city ward lines with map option 2, to move the riverside of 
New Hampton Road to the Sanbornton line (43.490400, -71.642931) and both sides of New 
Hampton Road and the New Boston Road (43.483052, -71.634342), which would take effect on 
January 1, 2023.  Councilor Zink also moved that the Franklin City Council set a public hearing on 
the charter ward line change at the City Council meeting at City Hall on June 6, 2022 at 6:00 
p.m.  Seconded by Councilor Ribas. 

 
All in favor; motion passes. 

 

 
Agenda Item II: Other Business 
 

No other business was discussed. 
 
 
Motion to adjourn was made by Councilor Ribas and seconded by Councilor Starkweather. All 
in favor.  Motion PASSED. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 6:23 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Lisa Jones 
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